

GOVERNMENT OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA

Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission 2B

March 13, 2017

Councilmember Mary Cheh
Chair, Committee on Transportation and the Environment
Council of the District of Columbia
1350 Pennsylvania Avenue NW, Suite 108
Washington, DC 20004
MCheh@dccouncil.us

RE: DC Council Bill B22-0125 – the "Small Business Parking Permit Act of 2017"

Dear Councilmember Cheh:

At its regular meeting on March 8, 2017, the Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission ("ANC 2B" or "Commission") considered the above-referenced matter. With 6 of 8 Commissioners in attendance, a quorum at a duly-noticed public meeting, the Commission approved the following resolution by a vote of (5-1-0):

WHEREAS, parking studies conducted in the Dupont Circle Neighborhood have demonstrated a severe shortage of on-street parking for residents due to the population density,

WHEREAS, residents have voiced their concern that the proposed action currently under consideration by the Council would further restrict the parking available to residents,

WHEREAS, ANC 2B requests, should the Small Business Parking Permit Act of 2017 be passed by the Council, that ANC 2B be exempted from said legislation.

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that ANC 2B opposes the passage of the Small Business Parking Permit Act of 2017.

Commissioners Scott Davies (scottdavies2b09@gmail.com) and Nicole Mann (nicole.mann@dupontcircleanc.net) are the Commission's representatives in this matter.

ON BEHALF OF THE COMMISSION.

Sincerely,

Nicole Mann

Chair